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You enlisted in the Navy and began a period of active duty on 9 September 1980.  You 
subsequently completed this enlistment with an Honorable characterization of service on 9 July 
1984, and immediately reenlisted. 
 
On 17 April 1985, you were evaluated by a military psychiatrist and diagnosed with borderline 
personality disorder, moderate, existed prior to enlistment and not disqualifying from service.  
On 24 September 1985, you were convicted by civilian authorities of indecent exposure and 
aggravated sexual battery.  You were sentenced to confinement in a state penitentiary.  On  
19 February 1986, you were notified that you were being recommended for administrative 
discharge from the Navy by reason of misconduct due to civilian conviction.  You waived your 
procedural right to consult with military counsel, and to present your case to an administrative 
discharge board (ADB).  Your commanding officer (CO) forwarded your administrative 
separation package to the separation authority (SA) recommending your administrative discharge 
from the Navy by reason of misconduct due to civilian conviction with a General (Under 
Honorable Conditions) characterization of service.  The SA approved the recommendation for 
administrative discharge, but directed that your characterization of service be Other Than 
Honorable (OTH).  On 22 April 1986, you were discharged from the Navy with an OTH 
characterization of service.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to change your discharge character 
of service and contentions you sought help both legally and psychologically from the Navy, your 
request was ignored, and it resulted in a conviction due to poor legal advice.  For purposes of 
clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting 
documentation describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy letters.  
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and  
provided the Board with an AO on 19 September 2023.  The AO noted in pertinent part: 
 

Petitioner was appropriately referred for psychological evaluation and properly 
evaluated during his enlistment. His personality disorder diagnosis was based on 
observed behaviors and performance during his period of service, the information 
he chose to disclose, and the psychological evaluation performed by the mental 
health clinician. Unfortunately, he has provided no medical evidence to support his 
claims. His in-service misconduct appears to be consistent with his diagnosed 
personality disorder, rather than evidence of PTSD or another mental health 
condition incurred in or exacerbated by military service. Furthermore, it is difficult 
to consider how PTSD or another mental health condition would account for his 
misconduct, given the behavior is not typical following trauma exposure. 
Additional records (e.g., post-service mental health records describing the 
Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) may 
aid in rendering an alternate opinion. 

 






